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Dear John, 

From the Rt Hon Matt Hancock MP 
Secretary of State for Health and Social Care 

And the Lord Bethell 
Parliamentary Under Secretary of State for Innovation 

39 Victoria Street 
London 
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Thank you for your very generous offer of voluntary support during this time of national 
emergency. Ensuring the UK has access to sensitive and accurate testing is crucial to our 
management of COVID-19. It will provide certainty to key workers thereby allowing them to 
return work as soon as possible, as well as reassuring the public that the Government is 
doing everything within its power to beat the virus. 

As you are aware, given rapidly growing global demand for testing, it is vital that we 
assess new testing solutions as quickly as we can. This will allow us to confidently 
purchase preferred solutions and ensure that the NHS can continue to deliver world 
leading care. 

This work must be guided by expert advice and, to this end, we see the committee's role 
as being to review and identify promising new testing solutions and also new suppliers of 
existing testing kits, all based on the initial triage conducted by Sam Robert's team. Where 
products are assessed as high priority, the committee will have the authority to authorise 
procurement of the tests before they have been evaluated by Public Health England, or by 
the Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency. 

Attached are the draft terms of reference. We would be grateful for your confirmation that 
you are happy to proceed on this basis. 

Yours ever, 
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MATT HANCOCK 

Cc Duncan Selbie 
Aidan Fowler 
Name Redacted 
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LORD BETHELL 
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